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LOOKING AHEAD in the COMMUNITY 
June 12 – 5:00-7:30 pm – Hidden Acres Mennonite Camp will host is 52nd ANNUAL CHICKEN BARBECUE & 12th 

ANNUAL PIE AUCTION.  All proceeds support Hidden Acres ministry to children, families and individuals.  Come 
enjoy a delicious meal and camp-style fellowship!  Take-out meals are available!  Regular size $15.00, Small size 
$12.00.  Advance tickets only, available by calling Hidden Acres (519) 625-8602, emailing info@hiddenacres.ca or 
from Lorne Bowman. 

June 13 – 6:15 p.m. – Fairview Mennonite and Parkwood Mennonite Homes Annual General Meeting at Fairview 
Mennonite Home, 515 Langs Drive, Cambridge.  Guest Speaker – Jane Kuepfer, “Befriending Death”.  If you would 
like to attend, please contact Barb Montague @ Fairview, 519-653-5719, ext 4837. 

June 16 – 2:00 p.m. -  Mennonite Historical Society of Ontario Spring Annual Meeting in the Great Hall at Conrad 
Grebel University College. Following our annual meeting, Dr. Aileen Friesen will speak on the topic "Searching for an 
identity: Mennonites in Revoluntionary Russia". For more information check our website at: 
http://www.mhso.org/content/mennonites-revolutionary-russia or contact Bethany Leis 519-568-8086.  

June 19, 2018 – 7 p.m.  - How Hunger Shapes a Community;  your special invitation to House of Friendship's 79th 
Annual Meeting at Tannery Event Centre (beside Communitech), 151 Charles Street West, Kitchener.  
Program 7pm, Strawberry Social 8pm 

June 20 – 2 and 7 p.m. – Fairview Mennonite Home Strawberry Social – Fairview Vocal and Hand Bell Choirs will 
present their spring program, pie served in the Centre Dining Room after concert.  Advanced tickets required.  Adults:  
$6.00, Children (under 12) $3.00  Available at reception starting mid-May.  519-653-5719 

June 23 - 8 am to 1 pm - A Taste of Woolwich  12th Anniversary  At the Elmira Farmer’s Market, 24 Church St. W., 
Elmira 

June 24, 2:30 p.m. at  Detweiler Meeting House, 3445 Roseville Road, Roseville. The Fair Wind sings and plays 
acoustically, the traditional music of England, Ireland and Scotland. They treat listeners to traditional songs, jigs, and 
reels, mined from the rich heritage of the British Isles and Ireland. A freewill offering in support of Meetinghouse 
operations will be held. Everyone welcome.  More information: Laurence Martin, 519-208-4591. 

July 22, 2:30 p.m. at  Detweiler Meeting House, 3445 Roseville Road, Roseville."Folk and Gospel Songs" led by Mike 
and Diana Erb (Twas Now), who are well known on the local music scene. There will be group singing as well. A 
freewill offering in support of Meetinghouse operations will be held. Everyone welcome.  More information: Laurence 
Martin, 519-208-4591. 

OTHER ANNOUNCEMENTS 
COMMUNITY CHRISTIAN SCHOOL 

Community Christian School, Drayton has made a decision to own and operate our own buses beginning September 
2018.  We have employed two drivers but are looking for spare bus drivers.  If you are interested and would like more 
information, please contact the school at 519-638-2935 or principal@ccsdrayton.org.  We will pay for the licensing 
and training of our first three spare drivers. 

CONRAD GREBEL UNIVERSITY COLLEGE 
Wednesday, June 13 at 7:30pm - “Nukes and the Nobel: A Conversation with 2017 Nobel Peace Prize 
Recipient and World-renowned Nuclear Ban Advocate Setsuko Thurlow” in the Conrad Grebel University 
College Great Hall. A reception will precede the event from 6:45pm to 7:15pm in the Grebel Atrium. Admission is free 
and open to the public, but registration is requested. www.uwaterloo.ca/centre-peace-advancement/nukes-and-nobel  

HIDDEN ACRES CAMP 
Family Camping Weekend at Hidden Acres Mennonite Camp, June 29th - July 1st. This is a great weekend to enjoy 
God’s beautiful creation with family and friends. Campsites for tents, trailers or RV’s available on a first come-first 
served basis, cabins available by reservation. For more information, please visit www.hiddenacres.ca, 
email info@hiddenacres.ca or call 519-625-8602. 

MENNOHOMES 
MennoHomes' Out-Spok'n VIII bike-a-thon will be held on Saturday June 23rd at Elmira Mennonite Church. All 
proceeds towards new affordable housing in Waterloo Region. Details at www.mennohomes.com or contact  

MENNONITE RELIEF SALE 
New Hamburg Mennonite Relief Sale is pleased to report that $313,000 were raised at the 2018 Sale for MCC 
Ontario. Thanks to all who contributed in resources and labour, and to those that attended, for a successful Sale. We 
are thankful for God's guidance and presence throughout the Sale, and pray that the money raised helps those in 
need. Until next year - God's Blessings to you. 
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STIRLING AVENUE MENNONITE CHURCH 
Employment Opportunity – Stirling Avenue Mennonite Church Office Administrator  This is a part time position 
commencing in July 2018 (start date is negotiable) consisting of 18 (or 20) hours per week.  The primary function is 
to provide administrative support and facility management for the activities of the church.  As first point of contact, the 
Office Administrator provides the voice and face of Stirling to the wider community.  For more information see 
Employment Opportunities, or contact Church Council Chairperson, Pat Pietrek at 519-880-0821.  Resumes can be 
sent to Stirling Avenue Mennonite Church (office@stirlingmennonite.ca) to the attention of Pat Pietrek. 

THE GATHERING 
We have a job opportunity for a Children's Ministry Coordinator at The Gathering Church in Kitchener. The job 
description/posting is posted on our website: https://www.gatheringchurch.ca/employment. 
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